BRITANNIA SQUARE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION AGM 2019

Highways and Lighting Report 2018-19
Outstanding at last year’s AGM was a lamppost to replace the one accidentally knocked down during the resurfacing of Stephenson Terrace in summer 2018. I am pleased to report that a new grey lamppost was installed in June 2019 and painted black the following month.
June 2019 also saw the introduction of the new Residents’ Parking Scheme in Stephenson Terrace. The area is regularly patrolled by enforcement officers, even on Sundays, which has proved particularly useful since the start of the football season. Generally since June, there have been considerably fewer non-residents parking in the Terrace but the number of drivers “missing” the No Through Road signs has not decreased so we intend to look at the possibility of better signage.
Another area where signage needs review is the One Way section of Britannia Square, where there are still regular occurrences of motorists ignoring the No Entry signs. Our local Police team do occasionally patrol the junction, acting as a useful deterrent.
Useful Links
Should you need them, below are links to Worcestershire County Council’s website for planned roadworks throughout the area and for reporting potholes and streetlight defects.
Roadworks scheduled by the County Council are available at:
http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20602/roadworks
Report a pothole at:

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20449/pothole
Report a defective street light at:

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20007/street_lighting
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